West Michigan JV Hockey League

Meeting Minutes from December 18, 2001

1. Roll Call:

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00 pm. Roll call was taken and noted by Joe Gallant.

2. Adoption of minutes from October 16, 2001:

The minutes were distributed and adopted unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s Report:

We have just over $25,000.00 in the league checking account. We have accumulated $421.76 in expenses, which include a new fax machine.

4. Old Business:

a. Trophies: 
 Trophies will be awarded as follows:

· Traveling Trophy to League Champions

· Individual Trophies to Division Champions

· Travel Trophy and Individual Trophies to Tournament Champions

· Individual Trophies to Tournament 2nd Place Winners

b. Neck guards:

Neck guards are required in the WMJVHL as discussed and noted in the minutes of the previous meeting.

5. New Business:

a. Player of the Year:

Every month from January through April 2002, Griffins head coach Bruce Cassidy and assistant coach Gene Reilly will select the Amateur Player and Coach of the Month in West Michigan. The winners will be chosen from nominations submitted through the Griffins' web site and at Standard Federal Ice Center, Olympic Funding and Van Andel Arena. More information can be found at the Griffins’ Web Site at  http://www.griffinshockey.com/promotions/youth.html
b. League Commissioners:

The following team representatives will serve as commissioners for their respective divisions:

Regis Division: Joie Kennard, Cadillac Fax# 616.940.3619

Meeter Division: Jim McCarthy, Wayland Fax# 231.779.2345

c. End of season tournament:

The end of season tournament is expected to be held over the following dates: March 16, 17, 18 & 19, 2002. Various locations are being considered.

d. Timeouts:

Timeouts will not be allowed if game is being played under curfew. If there is NO curfew, timeouts will be allowed.

e. USA Hockey Affiliation:

There was a short discussion in regard to other insurance plans available besides that offered by USA Hockey. This is the insurance used by SFIC for their house leagues. Joe Gallant will provide more information upon request.

f. Referees:

Central scheduling for referees is an option for next year. There have been a few occasions of referees not showing up for games. There was a short discussion with no motions or decisions.

6. Meeting Adjourned:

Motion to adjourn made by Joe Gallant, seconded by Mark Joyce

